
Northeast District Meeting 

5/20/2021 

Lewis & Clark SRA 

The meeting started with District Birding Day. One party went out at 6 a.m. and were joined by others 

forming two parties at 9 a.m. Areas birded included the Weigand, Miller Creek, and South Shore areas of 

Lewis & Clark SRA as well as Lake Yankton. As a group, we ended up with 102 species. 

Following the compilation of bird lists, president Josh Kounovsky called the meeting to order. 

Roll Call/Introductions: 

Josh Kounovsky, Grove Lake WMA 

Cody Baker, PF, Neligh 

Russ Hamer, Oak Valley WMA 

Ross Curry, Oak Valley WMA 

Jen Corman, NPLT, Bassett 

John Bauer, Law Enforcement, Holt/Boyd 

Counties 

Jeff Jones, Law Enforcement, Cedar/Knox 

counties 

Alexander McCarty, Grove Lake 

Tim Rice, Mount Marty University 

Kyle Schumacher, NPLT, Grove Lake 

Matthew Pfeifer, Oak Valley WMA 

Nathan Wieseler, Oak Valley WMA 

Logan Pierce, Grove Lake WMA 

Lucas Negus, Norfolk 

Jonathan Voelker, Lewis & Clark SRA 

Cole Beyke, Northeast Horticulturalist 

Chris Wood, NPLT, Ponca SP 

Jason Thiele, Norfolk 

 

Individual reports were given by the following: 

Josh Kounovsky 

• Had a great spring burn season; moving to weed control season 

• New toilet has been installed at Verdel Landing 

• Several fencing projects coming up 

• Fully staffed again 

Jen Corman 

• Got about 3000 acres burned in Fall 2020 and Spring 2021 

• Several tree removal projects going on as well as some native prairie restoration 

• Will be conducting American burying beetle surveys this summer; contact Jen if you’d like to 

help 

• Butterfly surveys during the summer 

Jon Voelker 

• Parks Centennial event on June 5 - dueling pianos; had lots of donations to make it happen and 

sold out all tickets on first day; may consider doing this or a similar event again if it goes well 

• Marina Day June 19 



• Crofton Dam Race July 31; expecting around 200 participants 

• Lighted boat parade on Labor Day weekend 

Cody Baker 

• Both prescribed burn associations in his coverage area completed all of their scheduled burns 

• Currently doing weed checks and status reviews on CRP 

• Not sure where things stand with current CRP sign-up, but interest has increased since USDA 

released a memo suggesting higher rental rates 

Russ Hamer 

• Getting a very good burn crew put together in the Northeast District with increasing equipment 

and training/experience among Wildlife and Parks staff 

• Trying to do more “off-season” burns (e.g., fall woodland burning) and bigger units; might be 

reaching out for help 

• Reminder: be aware if you’re feeling rushed to get more and more burns accomplished – most 

accidents happen when people are in a hurry 

Jeff Jones 

• The district now has two subdistricts for law enforcement – Jeff Jones is sergeant for the western 

subdistrict and Cory Krause is sergeant for the eastern counties 

• Law enforcement has several new hires and others in training this summer 

• John Baeur is the new C.O for Holt and Boyd counties; his family will be moving to O’Neill in 

June 

• Hoping that Northeast District staff won’t have to spend as much time at Lake McConaughy this 

summer (maybe just holiday weekends) 

• New equipment: thermal scopes (could be made available to other staff for burns or other uses), 

boats, defibrillators 

Cole Beyke 

• Parks have been doing more burning and are building up a good supply cache; have several new 

UTV sprayers and will soon have four pumper units in the Northeast region by end of fall 

• Have been doing tree plantings at park entrances and hazard tree removal 

• Will be focusing on vegetation management at Niobrara SP and Dead Timber SRA this year 

o Fire break project at Niobrara SP to get more and larger burns (got about 380 acres done 

this year) 

o Hack-and-squirt project at Dead Timber; hope to improve overlook area 

• Dead Timber revamp project is still under consideration 

o Plan to create new campground on ridge and abandon the existing campground in river 

bottom 

Dr. Tim Rice (Mount Marty University) 

• Has backpack electrofishing unit, minnow traps, small mammal traps, etc. and applicable 

collection permits 

• Also has several students looking for volunteer experiences 

• Contact him at timoth.rice@mountmarty.edu 



Kyle Schumacher 

• Good burn season; getting more multi-landowner burns covering several hundred acres 

• Two large burns in Willow Creek Prairies BUL this spring; planning a habitat tour this summer to 

demonstrate to other area landowners 

• Doing some fish sampling in Bazile Creek this summer 

• Looking for multi-landowner habitat restoration projects 

Chris Wood 

• Like others, had a very successful spring burn season; most burning ever at Ponca SP including 

about 600 acres of oak woods plus 200 acres in the North Addition and the backwater area (lots 

of flood debris from 2011 flood to burn up); 380 acres at Niobrara SP with plans to burn about 

1/3 of that park each year 

• Working on getting more Parks staff burn boss qualified 

• Currently working on invasive species control – garlic mustard, leafy spurge, thistles, etc. 

• Nebraska Natural Legacy Centennial Event at Ponca SP on August 21 

Logan Pierce 

• CDL training and testing next week 

• Fencing projects 

Lucas Negus 

• With increasing size of equipment, more staff need a Class A CDL for towing trailers; have 

begun a program with Northeast Community College to get training and certification for staff 

• Depredation expected to be a hot issue this summer with higher commodity prices 

o Two new depredation biologists recently hired in Alliance and North Platte areas and a 

Depredation program manager in Lincoln, but the Northeast will continue to operation 

much as we have in the past 

o Already taken complaints about damage (from turkeys and geese; deer complaints will 

start picking up soon 

o New refrigerated trailers will be available to landowners who receive “kill permits” – will 

allow for deer that are killed during the summer months to be more easily utilized for 

meat 

• Sam Wilson has a new technician in Valentine for mountain lion research – planning to put 

collars on lions in the Niobrara River and Loup River valleys 

• New “earn-an-elk” tag may be available to landowners (not approved yet) – they receive points 

toward a free bull tag for allowing cow elk harvest on their property 

• New three-day landowner deer season begins this fall (Saturday-Monday prior to traditional 

firearm deer season) 

• Wolves 

o Wolves recently killed near Bassett and Uhling; DNA testing confirmed they were from 

the Great Lakes population (WI/MN) 

o No longer a protected species in NE due to changes at federal level; remains unclear 

whether pelts can be sold 

• Expecting a trapping season for river otters this fall 

o Would have a quota and check-in system similar to mountain lion season 



• Will be multiple application windows for big game permits this year to avoid issues with the 

system crashing 

• New process for unsold draw unit permits; instead of being offered first-come, first-served, they 

will be offered to the next applicants on the preference point list 

• Planning for in-person deer check stations in the fall 

Jason Thiele 

• Lots of burns this last fall and this spring, particularly for management on CRP that was 

postponed due to COVID plus some woodland and rangeland burns 

• Currently spending lots of time on Open Fields and Waters signup; deadline is in June, so please 

pass along any landowners who may be interested 

• “Berggren Pheasant Plan 2.0” is underway; changes to the Northeast Pheasant Opportunity Area - 

have dropped Holt County and added Madison, Stanton, and Pierce counties; will be pushing for 

more public access in these areas and offering additional incentives 

• Private lands Biologist II position for the western part of the district has been filled; Bryon 

O’Connor will be starting next month 

• Grouse surveys were completed 

• Assisted with woodcock surveys and capture of two woodcock at Wood Duck WMA; these birds 

are being tracked by GPS transmitters 

• Pilot year of UNL pheasant study in progress; wildlife staff, conservation officers, and PF Farm 

Bill biologists have been running crow counts; doing some cover mapping 

• Farm Bill Biologist position in Stanton is currently vacant; Jason and Scott have been picking up 

some of the workload in the interim period; hoping to have someone by late summer 

• Will be doing butterfly surveys and Breeding Bird Survey routes in June 

Request for Help: 

• Danish Alps SRA is having a “Great No Wake Weekend” event on June 12th 

• Looking for help with timekeeping for kayak races 

• Contact Lynn Mellick (lynn.mellick@nebraska.gov; 402-755-2284) to volunteer 

Next meeting date/location are TBD; likely in late summer 

 

 

Minutes submitted by Jason Thiele 

mailto:lynn.mellick@nebraska.gov





